CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
February 15, 2022

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark
Isenhower after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was
followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman
Odom, Alderman Breshears, Alderman McClendon and Alderman Johnson.

A motion to approve the January regular monthly meeting minutes was made by
Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of J anuary
balances for each account were read and the February Financial Report was
reviewed. A motion to approve the February Financial Report was made by
Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported the City roads were treated with
sand and salt for two days during inclement weather. Roads remained in good
condition.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 12citizen calls, 2 assists to other agencies, 2
citations, 10 warning citations, 1 alarm answered, 1 accident, 1 arrest, 5 felonies

and misdemeanor reports filed, and 1 warrant served.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper reported one call to assist District 4 Volunteer Fire
Department for a grass fire and nine medical calls.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The 2020-2021 audit has been delayed for a few weeks.

Debbie Pinkerton has been appointed as Justice of the Peace in the recently vacated
position of Jason Cox.

CITIZEN COMMENTS — None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS — None



NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Isenhower presented Ordinance # 2022-02-15-01, Redistricting of City
Wards following the 2020 Census. Ward 1 has grown to a larger number of
citizens than Ward 2. The wards must be within 5% in population and are
reevaluated every ten years after census.

Alderman Breshears noted the population numbers did not match the latest
Cedarville census population. A motion to table the Ordinance until WAPDD
could recalculate the population figures displayed on the map was made by
Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed 4-0

The Council discussed the removal of the large amount of dirt that has been
accumulated by the Street shop near the park. The dirt is removed from ditches
and is of no use to road maintenance or other city use. The street department was
instructed to inquire if any citizens would be interested in taking the dirt.

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0
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